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June 18, 2020 
 
 
 
 
Dear L-S Parents and Guardians,  
 
I sincerely hope that you are having a safe and healthy start to the summer. As shared in my June 5, 2020, 
communication, our team is creating a Health and Safety Plan to serve as our local guidelines, as required by the PA 
Department of Education (PDE). To date we have thoroughly reviewed the Preliminary Guidance for Phased 
Reopening of Pre-K to 12 Schools, consulted with our local healthcare professionals, and collaborated with school 
districts across Lancaster and Lebanon Counties to structure a framework for our safe and successful return to our 
buildings. 
 
Our recommended plan will incorporate the elements included in the guidance from PDE and the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention (CDC). These measures include the cleaning, sanitizing, disinfecting, and ventilation of our 
buildings, social distancing and other safety protocols, and monitoring student and staff health. 
 
To ensure the input of all of our stakeholders in the development of our plan, we would like to request your input by 
completing the following survey link: https://forms.gle/6Kgkbwx8nT5eQtZu9   
 
Our goal is to have both a PK-12 Athletics Health and Safety Plan, as well as our Phased School Reopening Health 
and Safety Plan recommended to our Board of School Directors for approval prior to July 1, 2020. Given this 
timetable we would request your completion of the brief survey by Tuesday, June 23, 2020. 
 
Please continue to check our website for any updates or information regarding our Health and Safety Plans. An 
AlertNow phone call will be sent to all families as soon as we have a completed plan posted for your review. Our goal 
is to post a completed plan prior to July 1, 2020.  
 
Thank you for your continued patience and support of our students and staff during this unprecedented time. I am 
confident that regardless of how and when our buildings reopen, we WILL be successful by continuing with the 
common understanding that… 

 
Kids come first. 
We ARE L-S. 

We ARE family. 
We are ALL in this together! 

 
I wish each of you a safe and relaxing summer! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kevin S. Peart, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
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